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Quotation Of The Week: 
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Monday, Novem ber  27, 2017 
Flex day; KPU Presentation; Staff meeting  - 1:15; PAC - 
Meeting 7 pm; Food Drive starts (Blk B)  

Tuesday, Novem ber  28, 2017  

Wednesday, Novem ber  29, 2017 Music Festival  - 6 pm Bell Centre 

Thursday, Novem ber  30, 2017 Report cards available online 

Friday, Decem ber  1, 2017 CDAB 

Upcoming Events: 

Dec. 4 – Winter Theatre Production (4th—6th)  

Dec. 5 – ADST  Rotation T2 ends 

Dec. 6 – ADST Rotation T3 starts 

Dec. 7 –  Winter Jazz night 

Dec. 8   –  

The Week Ahead:  
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KUDOS: 
 
Congratulations to Ms. Kang’s Chemistry 11 students, Sara Humphreville, Alisa Li and Alexandra McQueen 
for producing the highest quality crystal in this year’s “Crystal Growing Competition”!   
http://www.cheminst.ca/outreach/crystal-growing-competition   
Very impressive and beautiful work! 

 

 

Congratulations to our Grade 8 Boy’s Volleyball team and coach Mr. McDonald.  

They finished 2nd in Surrey this season! The boys had a fantastic season and were  
excellent ambassadors of our school.  Congratulations boys! 

IN THE NEWS: 

Soccer provincials features stark Surrey talent 

by Trevor Beggs - Surrey Now-Leader 

Posted Nov. 21, 2017 

Surrey’s soccer supremacy will be put to the test this upcoming week during the B.C. 
Secondary School provincial soccer championships. 

FIELD TRIPS  

November 27 – December 1:  
 

Tuesday,  November 28     12:00  - 2:45  

Mr. Day  - Cloverdale Agriplex 

  

Wednesday, November 29  & Thursday, November 30   8:00 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. 

Mr. Korbutt and Ms. Singh  - Vancouver Aquarium  

http://www.cheminst.ca/outreach/crystal-growing-competition
http://www.surreynowleader.com/local-sports/soccer-provincials-features-stark-surrey-talent/
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This Week at Fleetwood Park   
 

Principal’s Message: November 20  - 24  
 

Hello and happy Thursday to all Fleetwood Park Secondary staff, students, parents/guardians and friends.   
It has been an interesting and enjoyable week at the school, and I am happy to be able to share a few highlights! 

On Monday, several of Ms. Snodden’s students attended the Neuroscience symposium at UBC.   
This is Ms. Snodden’s description of this fascinating field trip. 

Students first attended a keynote presentation by Dr. Cheryl Wellington, a professor from the faculty of medicine, 
who went over the various components of the brain, what concussions are and how they affect the brain, and  
finally the teenage brain. Then we had the opportunity to go to the Belkin Art Gallery on campus to view the  
drawings of the brain done by Santiago Ramón y Cajal (1852-1934), who was a neuroscientist renowned for his 
discovery of neuron cells and their structure.  After lunch we attended a neuroanatomy demo where one of the 
anatomy professors provided us with an in depth look at a real human brain, its parts and what they each 
do.  Finally, we did a tour of two neuroscience labs. One was a clinical lab where we were shown some of the 
tasks the researchers do with the elderly population to test their working memory and also how brain activity is 
monitored while doing various tasks. The second lab was a research lab where post-doctorate researchers ex-
plained their current research on neurons and microglia to us and showed us some of the imaging they have cap-
tured. It was all very interesting! 

 

 

On Monday afternoon we met with our Department Heads. Although difficult to believe, we have now initiated our 
planning for next year’s timetable. Department Heads have been tasked with a review of our current courses and 
asked for their recommendations for revisions and for new courses for next year. As described in the latest an-
nouncement from the Ministry of Education, we will be fully implementing the new Grade 10 curriculum in the fall.  
Many departments will also pilot new courses for the grade 11 and 12 curriculum.  Our review of future course 
offerings is a very important first step in building next year’s timetable.  We will begin the course selection pro-
cess with our grade 10 “CLE” students in January after we have finalized the courses that will be offered.  I 
would like to thank all department heads for your very important leadership in the creation of our Course         
Selection booklet. 
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This week we have had numerous special presentations. There has been a wide variety of unique and powerful 
learning opportunities for our students. On Tuesday, we welcomed Mr. Jordan Buda from the Surrey District’s 
Safe School’s Department and the Surrey RCMP Anti-Gang unit, to give a special presentation to our Grade 8 
students.  They provided a very serious message with valuable information to our youngest Dragons about the 
dangers of gangs, the importance of their decisions, and the possible ramifications of their actions.   
 

 

On Wednesday, we hosted MADD, Mothers Against Drunk Driving, to deliver a powerful media  
presentation to our grade 11 and 12 students about the dangers and consequences of drunk driving.   
Thank you to our Career Education Department for your work in organizing these presentations. 



Home of Dragon Pride  

“Building Successful Futures”  

 6 

 
 

 

Today, Friday and Saturday our Senior Boy’s Soccer 
team will be competing at the British Columbia      
Provincial  Soccer Championships. The tournament 
is in Burnaby, and we will be there to cheer our team 
on!   
The team has had such an outstanding season, and 
we wish them the very best in competing against the 
top teams in the province. Good luck Dragons! 
NOTE: This morning the boys won their first game 
with a very impressive 3 - 0 victory against McMath 
Secondary.  

Also on Wednesday afternoon, our PE students 

were offered a fun and challenging fitness 

workout as Ms. Chong ran a very energetic 

Zumba class for our students!   

On Friday our Senior Music students will have 
the opportunity to play for an international       
audience.  We will be live-streaming to a group in 
Criel-Sur-Mer France as part of a Canadian 
Christmas Market event.   
It should be a fascinating experience.   

The “Lunch with the Principal” student focus group 
will begin on Friday.  I am looking forward to meet-
ing with a few students every month for lunch and 
conversation.  We will be discussing our students’ 
experiences at Fleetwood Park, how they are en-
gaged in school life, and their feedback about 
strengths of the school and areas for future 
growth.  This will be valuable information for us as 
we reflect on the needs of our students and how 
we can best support their education and well-
being.   
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Mission Statement: 
 

“At Fleetwood Park Secondary we value excellence in education and strive to provide a  
learning environment where all students are encouraged to build successful futures.” 

 
I would like to recognize and thank all of our parent/guardian volunteers working on this year’s Dry Grad  
Committee. Parent Ms. Sarb Bains is the Chair of this important committee, and they have begun their fundraising 
campaign for this year’s Dry Grad. This is such a worthy cause. I highly encourage the Fleetwood Park community 
to support their fundraising events throughout the year. Their first campaign is a Pointsettia Sale for the holidays.   

Please visit https://fps.growingsmilesfundraising.com/home  and place your order! 

 

 

There is much “on the go” at FPSS. We are all very fortunate to be part of such a vibrant community 
of learning and celebration. Our staff and students continue to display the positive Dragon Pride that 
defines our school and makes us very proud.   
 
Have an excellent Friday and weekend. 
 
Go Dragons! 
 
Ken 
 

https://fps.growingsmilesfundraising.com/home


SOUP  
$2.00

ENTREE 
$5.00

PASTA  
$3.00

MONDAY Chicken vegetable
Chicken wings with rice and 

vegetables
Caprese rigatoni

TUESDAY
Tomato basil with feta 

cheese
Breakfast for lunch Curry vegetable cream

WEDNESDAY Cream of mushroom
Pork snitzel on a fresh sub bun 

with  cous cous salad
Alfredo farfalle

THURSDAY Brocolli and cheese
Beef enchilada with rice, salsa 

and sour cream
Tomato cream penne with 

garlic toast

FRIDAY Chef's choice
Panfried basa with potato and 

vegetable
Baked lasagne

November 27-December 1

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjI1tvL-tfMAhVY62MKHYNbDooQjRwIBw&url=http://www.gimmesomeoven.com/basil-chicken-orzo-soup/&bvm=bv.122129774,d.cGc&psig=AFQjCNGkpWWMpgnfLrIDMDqhpBl0f8r0nQ&ust=1463260016321036
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjv2YCL_dfMAhUM7WMKHTxLAs0QjRwIBw&url=http://www.entreedc.com/&bvm=bv.122129774,d.cGc&psig=AFQjCNEhEPvRH8_7qlRxbBcen_jalPZilg&ust=1463260625084800
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjv2YCL_dfMAhUM7WMKHTxLAs0QjRwIBw&url=http://crockpotofgold.com/crock-pot-macaroni-and-cheese/&bvm=bv.122129774,d.cGc&psig=AFQjCNEhEPvRH8_7qlRxbBcen_jalPZilg&ust=1463260625084800
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjn44yx_9fMAhUW-GMKHeTzAQQQjRwIBw&url=http://gooseberrypatch.typepad.com/blog/menu-of-the-week/&bvm=bv.122129774,d.cGc&psig=AFQjCNG7jixZ2G-LbL81fiAtwNDr6CiPiQ&ust=1463261326612386
https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjO5O2Tg9jMAhVE1mMKHQe7D_QQjRwIBw&url=https://www.musthavemenus.com/icons/enjoy-your-meal.html&bvm=bv.122129774,d.cGc&psig=AFQjCNEejgWdAVZI-81ocX2WI2okkT7GLw&ust=1463262287070955
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